## NLSC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

September 26, 2022

Pikes Pine Isle

The meeting was called to order by President Reg Videgar at 6:36 PM.

Reg introduced the board of directors including the new VP.

Secretary report: John and Nancy Zabel No report. Report is on the website. Membership report: Karen Videgar

Reported that there is 1new land owners. An agreement will be signed and returned to the Three Lakes-Brule River Trails Inc. according to the bylaws. NLSC will pay for their membership. Encouraged members to check the newsletter and be sure to thank the sponsors. There are 160 members of the club as of now

Treasury Report: Reg V.

Reg reviewed the club's financial numbers from the period of March 1 through August 13. The starting balance was \$22,502. Total income was \$12,583, expenses were \$29,252. The. Ending balance is \$5,834.. Expenses included a \$24,825 donation to Three Lakes-Brule River Trails.

Committee reports:

Three Lakes- Brule River Trails news: Scott S. Not present

Tom Bartel, president of Three Lakes -Brule River Trails introduced himself and gave a history of his background. He thanked NLSC for donations of \$25,000 and \$12,000 for a total of \$37,000 in the season 2021/2022. Several items that the donations went to were a John Deere tractor and a new drag with a donation from the Zent family also. Tom also commented that gas will be at least 50% more than last year. It was announced that Joe Terlizzi is now the new Trail Boss.

Oneida county snowmobile alliance news.

No report since Scott S was not present.

AWSC news. Reg

Spoke of the workshop on October 21-23. He thanked members for supporting KAOS's food drive he mentioned donations of food can be made at three Lakes market until October 21<sup>St</sup>. Reg also indicated that the BOD approved \$100 to be spent on a prize basket for a silent auction that will be held during the workshop. All proceeds go toward their scholarship program. He asked for a volunteer to procure the basket and to contact him following the meeting.

Fundraisers: Reg

Reported there are two fundraiser events in process. Also encouraged people to sign up for a Events with a sign-up sheet and explanation of the activities. There are and will be tickets at several Business locations and Reg asked everyone's assistance to let the club know when they need to be replenished.

Old business. Reg

Election of Club Treasurer. By show of hands the new co- treasurers were elected unanimously. Gary and Brenda Keuler. Gary introduced himself and his wife and explained their desire and qualifications. They were respectfully greeted

New business in announcements: Sue Frank

No location determined yet for the November, February, or March meeting. The Christmas party will be at Spirit View the first Saturday of December. The next general meeting will be October 29, snowmobile day, at Big Stone Golf Course. She also mentioned the January 23rd meeting will be at Lindy's hideaway.

Snowmobile day: Reg

Reg gave a history of the snowmobile day. There was a \$200 grant that was given as Reg had applied for with success. The day of event was discussed with 6 PM. Barbecue and will be handled by Scott S. Any ideas or excepted. After7 PM a meeting will take place. There is the Ice Queen Coronation and Dan Teresinski's Memorial. Scott Lee, the snow mobile safety person will talk also.

Trails put out an opportunity for volunteers to help with the trails on this day starting at 9 AM until approximately 4 PM it was encouraged to bring your UTVs but as far as saws and equipment not necessary since the club has most of these. Be sure to check in with them and or contact trails because the time will be reported to the state and this will be a claim we can submit for time. Karen V. also asked people to take pictures. Josh suggested that the groomer and The new John Deere tractor be at The Golf Course so families can enjoy looking at it and having photos taken. Discussed the bonfire also ?????? Someone had volunteered to check out the fab lab in 3lakes high school to see about banners.

Help needed:

Reg encouraged people to look at the list of activities and encouraged them to sign up.

Other business:

Kym Bartel suggested a women's ride and Sue Frank offered to assist if she organized it.

Out side of NLSC Business, Ronald Swenson encouraged people to become active in the legion dart ball league. A sign-up sheet was left at the head table.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM

Respectfully submitted

John and Nancy Zabel

Co- Secretary

Collette Sorgel, from the Three Lakes Lions club addressed the members stating The lions club is one of the largest in the world. The club gave away \$68,000 in scholarships last year and 25,000 eyeglasses through the mission trips in the area. She encouraged her members to become active and support the Lions club. Colette presented the club with a plaque for 2<sup>nd</sup> place Non-Profit Float winner from the 4th of July parade.

Reg also mentioned that the applications for the new Ice Queen are due by October 1 of this year.

50/50 raffle was won by Nancy Z and contributed back to NLSC.